

TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY

Chairman Ed Lynch

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3220 E-Mail Address: wpca.ledyard@ledyardct.org

March 30, 2023

Mayor Fred B. Allyn, III 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on March 28, 2023, the WPCA took the following actions. Please feel free to contact Chairman Lynch should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

- Approved an annual move of the remaining balance from the Lakeside Maintenance Line item 50190921-54150 to a designated capital account for Lakeside Pump station maintenance at the end of the fiscal year. 2022.
- Approved a Public Hearing date regarding a 4.5% Sewer rate increase for April 25, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. (prior to the WPCA regular meeting at 7:00 p.m.)
- Did not approve the design drawings for the Sewer Extension from the Ledyard High School to Village Center, as a component of the LOTCIP Multi-Use Pathway project.
- Approved performance of lead and copper inventory which will need to be submitted to DPH in 2024.
- Approved receiving quotes for inspection of Holmberg's tank as recommended by DPH.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina Hostetler Town Hall Assistant

cc:

Mayor Director of Finance Treasurer/Assistant Director of Finance Town Council